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QOctober 14, 2022

Washington, I1. 61571

Dear Cily of Washinglon Resident,

As you are probably aware, the City contracted Robinson Engineering to conduct smoke testing on hundreds of
homes on the east side of Washington. Staff has reviewed the results now that the work is complete. The testing
has shown that you have a defect(s) with your sanitary sewer lateral as shown in the picture(s) below.While the
sanitary lateral is the responsibility of the homeowner, the City Council has adopted an ordinance establishing a
grant program that would reimburse residents up to $500 if the resident repairs a lateral that has been identified
as a location of stormwater infiltration.

B it . : _
Please feel free to email me with any concerns or if you would be interested in participating in the grant

program.

Sincerely,

Dennis L. Carr, PE.

City Engincer — City of Washington, IL
dearr(gici.washington.il.us
309-271-9635
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Dear City of Washington Resident,

As you are probably aware, the City contracted Robinson Engineering to conduct smoke testing on hundreds of
homes on the east side of Washington. Staff has reviewed the results now that the work is complete. The testing
has shown that you have a defect with your sanitary sewer lateral clean-out cap as shown in the picture(s) below.
On behalf of the City Council, City Staff requests that you repair or replace your clean-out cap to prevent future
inflow of stormwater into the sanitary sewer.

Please feel frec to email me with any concerns,

Sincerely,

Demnis L. Carr, PE.

City Enginecr — City of Washington, IL
dearri@ci.washington.il.us
309-271-9635
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Dear City of Washington Resident,

As you are probably aware, the City contracted Robinson Engineering to conduct smoke testing on hundreds of
homes on the east side of Washington. Staff has reviewed the results now that the work is complete. The testing
has shown that you have downspouts connected to the sanitary sewer as shown in the picture(s) below. On behalf
of the City Council, City Staff requests that you cut and cap the downspouts that are connected and extend your
downspout away from your building foundation. While extending the downspouts, please note that downspouts
must be located at least ten feet from the front and rear property lines and at least five feet from side property
lines unless a reduced setback is approved by City Staff. If your downspout is already disconnected, please cut
and cap the old downspout pipe at or near the ground level.

Please feel free to email me with any concerns.

Sincerely,
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Dennis L. Carr, PE.

City Engincer — City of Washington, IL
dearr(@ci.washington.il.us
309-271-9635




